

City of Rollingwood Planning and Zoning Commission and City Council PUBLIC HEARINGS

The City of Rollingwood has received a request for an amendment to the zoning classification for the property commonly known as at 503 Vale Street. The City of Rollingwood, as the potential owner, is requesting to amend the zoning classification from Residential (R) to Governmental and Institutional (GI). It is anticipated that the City of Rollingwood would use the property as the Rollingwood Police Department.

Public hearings on the zoning change will be held via video conference and telephonic meeting in order to advance the public health goal of limiting face-to-face meetings to slow the spread of COVID-19. The public may watch the public hearings live and have the opportunity to comment via audio devices at the links provided. The public may also participate in this public hearing by dialing one of the following numbers: 1(617) 315-8088 or toll free at 1(888) 330-2489 and entering the Meeting ID provided.

June 10, 2020 by the City of Rollingwood Planning and Zoning Commission at **10:00 a.m.** Link: https://meetings.ipvideotalk.com/131850117 Meeting ID: 131850117

June 17, 2020 by the Rollingwood City Council at **3:00 p.m.**Link: https://meetings.ipvideotalk.com/181721446 Meeting ID: 181721446

Interested parties and citizens will have the opportunity to be heard at both public hearings. Comments regarding the proposed amendments may also be accepted via fax to 512-327-1869 or email to awayman@rollingwoodtx.gov.

Supporting documents are available for public inspection Monday through Friday, by appointment only at the office of the City Secretary, City of Rollingwood, 403 Nixon Drive Rollingwood, Texas 78746 or you can request an electronic copy via email to awayman@rollingwoodtx.gov. Please contact the City of Rollingwood at 512-327-1838 or ccaylor@rollingwoodtx.gov, if you have any questions or would like more information.



THE CITY OF ROLLINGWOOD

Phone +1 (512) 327-1838

403 Nixon Dr, Rollingwood, TX 78746-5512

www.rollingwoodtx.gov